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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
PRESTON NIBLACK, DIRECTOR
JEFFREY RODUS, FIRST DEPUTY DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  1099-A
COMMITTEE:  Housing and Buildings

	TITLE: To amend the New York city building code and the New York city mechanical code, in relation to preventing wind damage to certain buildings and systems.
	SPONSOR(S): Richards, Chin, James, Koo, Lander, Mendez, Recchia, Rose, Barron, and Van Bramer




[bookmark: _GoBack]SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  Proposed Int. No. 1099-A would require certain buildings located in areas of the city subject to high velocity wind speeds to utilize certain materials if they provide enclosed places of assembly for 300 or more people or provide louvers or garage doors. Exterior louvers for building ventilation and exhaust systems must also protect against wind-driven rain penetration.    

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law shall take effect on the same date as a local law of the city of New York for the year 2013 amending the administrative code of the city of New York, the New York city plumbing code, the New York city building code, the New York city mechanical code and the New York city fuel gas code, relating to bringing such codes up to date with the 2009 editions of the international building, mechanical, fuel gas and plumbing codes, as proposed in Intro. 1056, takes effect.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2014
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	
	Effective FY14
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY15
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY15

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net 
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES:  The legislation would have no impact on revenues.
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: The legislation would have no impact on expenditures for the City. If any expenses are incurred due to the proposed requirements they will be borne by the building owner.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS:  N/A
SOURCE OF INFORMATION:  		New York City Council Finance Division
										
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:		Amy Stokes, Legislative Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATED REVIEWED BY:		Nathan Toth, Deputy Director
					Tanisha Edwards, Finance Counsel
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the full Council on June 24, 2013 as Proposed Intro. 1099 and was referred to the Committees on Housing and Buildings. A joint hearing was held by the Committees on Housing and Buildings, Environmental Protection, Parks and Recreation, Transportation, and Waterfronts on June 27, 2013 and the bill was laid over. The legislation was amended, and the amended version, Proposed Intro. 1099-A will be heard by the Committee on Housing and Buildings on October 30, 2013. Following a successful Committee vote, the Full Council will vote on Proposed Int. 1099-A on October 30, 2013.  
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